
 

Grand Junction, Colo., Jan. 11 1921 
 
The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction was called to order at 3:30 O'clock P.M. with Mayor 
Cherrington in the chair. Commissioners present: Cherrington, 
Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone. City Attorney Tupper came in late. 
 
The minutes of January 4th 1921 were read and approved. 
 
The Mayor recommended that an arc-light be placed at the corner 
of South Seventh and Pitkin Ave. Moved by Commissioner Garber, 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone that the Mayor instruct the 
Light Company to install an arc-light at the corner of South 
Seventh and Pitkin Ave. Motion Carried. 

 
Moved by Mayor Cherrington, seconded by Commissioner Whittaker; 
that Fred A. Peck be appointed to the office of Commissioner of 
Health and Civic Beauty, ex-officio City Clerk and that be 
instructed to furnish a two-thousand dollar bond, the City to pay 
premium on same. This appointment is made to fill the place 
vacated by Chas. K. Holmburg some months ago. The motion being 
put upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: 
Cherrington, "yea"; Garber, "yea"; Blackstone, "yea"; Whittaker 
"yea". All the Commissioners voting "yea", the motion was 
declared carried and the appointment confirmed. 
 
The contract for Liquid Chlorine was read. Moved by Commissioner 
Garber, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone that the contract be 

executed and that the shipping instructions be as follows: Two 
(2) one hundred pound tanks shipped June first; and two (2) one 
hundred pound tanks shipped August first. Upon call of roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington "yea"; Garber "yea", 
Blackstone "yea", Whittaker "yea", all the Commissioners voting 
"yea" the motion was declared carried and the contract signed. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
heads of the different departments were read by the clerk. 
 
         Bills 
 
 

No. To whom paid. Amount For Fund 

31692 American Dis. Co. $144.47 Scruo soap. Fire 

31693 United States Rubber Co. $153.50 Hose Highway 

31694 Stanley Stacy 17.50 Cleaning alleys. Health 

31695 Richard Rider 16.00 Office work Water 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the bills be allowed and warrants ordered drawn for the 
same. The motion being put upon call of the roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington "yea"; Garber "yea"; 



Blackstone "yea"; Whittaker "yea"; all Commissioners voting "yea" 

the motion was declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone 
the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ J. Whittaker 
________ 
Act. City Clerk 
 


